
Annual Meeting Minutes

Lake Pulaski Improvement District

August 16th, 2022, 7:00pm
304 10th Ave S, Buffalo, MN 55313
Present: 
Jon Tank




Jill Murphy



Bill Jundt




Brooke Cebulla



Dave Tauscher
AGENDA:

· Welcome to the 2022 Annual Lake Pulaski LID Meeting

· Introduction

· Call meeting to order

· Approval of the minutes from the 2021 annual meeting
· Unfinished Business for 2021

· Financial Update & Budget
· New Business
· Griffing Park Landing/Boat Inspections/Staffing

· Lake Weed Update

· Current Lake Level Update

· Pulaski Ponds Update
· Zebra Mussel Confirmation and New Pumping Requirements
· Voting Rules & LID Election

Jon Tank welcomed everyone to the 2022 annual meeting.

Jon Tank introduced everyone on the LID Board. 
The meeting was called to order by Jon Tank at 7:16pm.
Jon introduced guests in attendance:

Christine Husom (County Commissioner)
Steve Downer (Buffalo City Council)

Jameson Wakefield (Buffalo City Council)

Taylor Gronau (Assistant City Administrator)

Justin Kannas (Bolton-Menk)
Logan Paige (Rent to Rain)
James Bedell (MN DNR)

Jon Tank asked the attendees to read through the minutes from 2021. Kelly Link made a motion to approve the minutes from the 2021 annual meeting, Dan Abranowski seconded, minutes approved. 
Financial Update & Budget:






Jill Murphy, LID Treasurer, worked very closely with accountant Jon archer from Schlenner Wenner & Co. throughout the year. Jill gave a brief description on how the LID financials are handled. Wright County manages, submits, reviews all financials that come in and out. That information is then shared with Jon Archer to keep track of the LID budget. 

· 2021 is now closed:

· Revenues of $115,475.70
· Expenses of $56,760.12
· Ending balance of 281,962.0 ($100,000 marked for catastrophic event so net balance is $181,962.09)
· 2022 January-July:

· Revenue of $62,555.95
· Expenses of $8,790.82
· Balance as of 7/31/22 = $335,727.22 
· PLID is projecting an additional $33,850 in expenses for 2022 (assuming we will not need to turn the pumps on) which reduces the balance to roughly $301,877.22.  In November the LID has $57,000 of projected property tax income which puts the 2022 ending balance roughly at $358,877.22. ($120,000 marked for potential AIS infestation so net balance of $238,877.22.)
· An additional $138,000 will be marked for zebra mussels thus reducing the balance to $100,877.22.

· Total dollars allocated to the zebra mussels infestation at the end of 2022 is $258,000.
2023 Budget Projection: 
Expenses of $71,950 + $80,000 (zebra mussel infestation) totaling $151, 950 for 2023. FYI – 2022 approved budget was $110,375.

Dave Tauscher made a motion to approve the budget for 2023, Rob Ryan seconded, motion passed. 

Boat Inspections/Staffing:

Jon Tank discussed happenings at Griffin Park Boat Landing. 
Jon Tank thanked Lee Ryan (Parks & Recreation Director) for his work at the landing. 
Staffing will take place from dusk til dawn from 5/14/22 through 9/30/22.
This year once again there were level one inspectors on site. This means that these inspectors can check everything on the exterior and interior of the boat, including boarding the boat and inspecting inside. If the boat or watercraft will not agree to an inspection, the inspectors have the right to refuse them from entering the lake and/or calling the sheriff.  These inspectors are hired and trained by Lee Ryan from The City of Buffalo. 

 

A summary of watercraft inspections as of 7/24/22 are as follows:

Total boats: 4,234 inspected vs. 3,667 from 2021
From Buffalo: 1,761 vs. 1,829 from 2021
% Not from Wright County: 58% from out of town (2,473 boats) 

Arrive with plug in: 8 arrived with plugs in

Total finds: 79 with plants
Lake Weed Update:
Dave Tauscher presented the lake weed update. The PLID contracted again this year with PLM Lake and Land Management Corporation to perform the treatment. The treatment is being done for milfoil only at this time. The PLID board used the recommendation of PLM for the plot areas to be treated. On August 5th, PLM received the permit back from the DNR to treat the lake. Due to the delay in getting the permit back the PLID board decided not to treat this year because treatment would have no effect on Milfoil this late in the season. The LID will not be charged for 2022.
Dave mentioned that homeowners can independently hire PLM to treat their own properties. 

Current Lake Level/Clarity:

The Secchi Disk Read (water clarity) are as follows:

2016: 21’6”

2017: 17’ 9”

2018: 19’ 3”

2019: 11’ 6”

2020: 17’ 

2021: 24’.5”

2022: 21’

DNR Rules for when pumps can be turned on:

1)We cannot pump if Lake Pulaski is below 966.0
2)We cannot pump if Buffalo exceeds 915.5 
Current Lake Pulaski lake level as of 8/8/22: 964.80. As of 8/12/21 Bill Jundt does a reading of Lake Pulaski every single day and records it.
Jon Tank thanked Bill for all the time and effort he puts into checking/maintaining pumps and checking water levels.

Zebra mussels confirmed in Lake Pulaski in Wright County on May 16th, 2022

• The LID is working diligently on this unfortunate news that we received on the 16th of May, 2022. We know that you have a lot of questions and concerns and we will continue to update the website as we gain more information.

• 5/18/22: The LID is currently working with the City to get divers into Buffalo Lake and the DNR to get screens approved and installed so that we can pump if we reach pumping stage at 966.00 (currently at 965.29) and when Buffalo Lake recedes to 915.50 (currently at 916.94. and rising). There are still a lot of unknowns of what we can and cannot do at this point.
• 5/20/22: The City Engineers had previously researched this case scenario back in 2017 and are working on updating it. The options would be installing an intake screen within the lake near the pump station or a pressurized filter on the outlet near the milfoil building. They are also looking at the feasibility of the project which will be included in the report in the next two to three weeks.
• 5/25/22: The City is hoping to have divers in Buffalo Lake within the next two weeks.

• 6/2/22: Blue Water Scientific did dive Buffalo Lake and did not find any zebra mussels in the areas they searched. The City Engineers are still researching the quickest solution which will include a screen in order to pump.

• 6/7/22: Discussed with City Engineers three possible solutions to submit to the DNR as a draft. When the information is pinned and submitted, we will post to the website.

• 6/17/22: Discussed with City Engineers three self-contained options that include a 30 micron screens all ranging between $1.5-2 million in cost that will be discussed with the DNR by the end of June for approval to submit for possible permit. On going discussions regarding cost etc. are happening.

• 7/14/22: On Monday July 17th, 2022 at 7pm, the City Council will be reviewing an update on the pump screening options from Bolten & Menk. The LID is also working with the Army Corp if in fact a Section 408 review/approval is truly required given the proposed options.  

Jon Tank reviewed a 1986 contract between the LID and the US Army Corps of Engineers regarding the pumps. Under article VIII – Operation, Maintenance and Rehabilitation it states that, “The Local Sponsor shall operate, maintain and rehabilitate the Project upon completion, without cost to the United States in accordance with regulations or direction prescribed by the Secretary of the Army”. 

PUMPING OPTIONS EXPLORED AND COSTS:
Options Discussed/Explored:
1) Rotary Gravity Screen at Milfoil Building with 1/8” Passive Screen with Hydroburst System at Lake Inlet – Budgetary Estimate = $1.5 to $2.0 million

2) Ballast Water Management System with 1/8” Passive Screen with Hydroburst System at Lake Inlet – Budgetary Estimate = $1.7 to $2.4 million

3) Evoqua VAF Filtration System at Milfoil Building with 1/8” Passive Screen with Hydroburst System at Lake Inlet – Budgetary Estimate = $1.3 to $1.8 million
4) Seasonal Pumping – minimal cost

10) Portable filter units for rent –


A) Available through Rain for Rent – Cost = $270,000 plus $75,000 for each additional month beyond the initial 1st month

A quote from Rain for Rent was shared with attendees to purchase new equipment for a 4,000gpm sand filter system for discharging into another lake utilizing the existing force main piping. The quotes included: 
Two (2) DV200ce Electric Trash Pumps

Eight (8) Sand Media Filter Units 

Also in this quote is the fittings, hose, water meter, etc. to complete the filtration system. And the first install of this system. Projected costs = $673,637.02. Estimated delivery = $17,717.44. Estimated Installation = $41, 024.80. Grand total = $732,379.26.

The Sand filter location was shared via two pictures. 

HOW IS THE PROJECT FINANCED:

• Financing estimate - $1,200,000 projected

• Grant options limited
• State/County/City contributions are undetermined

• Assumes $250,000 LID cash

Total bond Issue - $950,000

Estimated Interest Rate – 5%

Term – Years

Annual Pmt

15


$91, 525

10


$123, 030

5


$219, 426

Projected in 2023/1st Payment in 2024

MOTION TO APPROVE SAND FILTRATION SYSTEM

• Board recommends approval of the sand filtration system

• Cost is $1,200,000

• Subject to approval from the DNR and Army Corps of Engineers

• Installation Spring of 2023

Clayton Johnson made a motion to approve the sand filtration system, Gerard Melgaard seconded, motion passed.
VOTING:

2023 Voting: Only one vote will be cast per Lake Pulaski Improvement District household, even if there are multiple owners for that particular household. Votes will be counted by two non-LID board members.

One LID members terms expires this year, Bill Jundt. Bill Jundt was uncontested in the election, and there were no other nominations.

Jon Tank asked if there were any nominations from the floor.  None were made.  Jon Tank asked if there was a motion to close the nominations on the floor.  Mike Cebulla made a motion for nominations to be closed, Chris Tank seconded, motion passed.
Jon Tank asked for a motion to approve Bill Jundt for another three-year term. Linda Engwall made a motion to approve Bill Jundt for another three-year term, Carol Busse seconded, motion passed.
Bill Jundt will serve another term on the LID board.

Jon Tank asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:06pm.  Dave Tauscher made a motion to end the meeting at 9:06pm. Clare Koch seconded, motion passed. Meeting adjourned. 

